
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
April 15, 2019 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m., 
Monday April 15, 2019. Responding to roll call were Mike Supan Jr., Bob Folty, 
Todd Anderson, Tom Goskusky, Dave Wiesbrock, Robert Steele, Heather 
Sherman and Jessica Bonnell. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 
Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 

 La Salle County board minutes are available to board members who 
request them. 

 The minutes of March’s meeting were presented and approved. A 
motion was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock.  

 Water bills will be done in the next couple days. 
 

Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell   

 Monthly bills were presented and approved to pay. A motion was 
made by Tom Goskusky and 2nd by Bob Anderson.  

    

  Police Report - Dave Woolford  
Monthly Report 

 5 speeding citations, 3 uninsured vehicle citations, 2 disobeying stop 
sign citations, 1 expired license citation and 4 verbal equipment 
violations. 

   
Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report - Marc Lemrise    

 Flushing fire hydrants, cleaned grassy areas of gravel, put winter 
stuff away for the season(snow plow, snow fences etc) 

 Everything at the park is open and ready for the season. 
 Filled potholes throughout town, cleaned up cannon shelter, fixed a 

French drain on the south side of Mugekewis St, put rip rap on Illini 
Drive to alleviate erosion, replaced several signs and fixed crooked 

ones. 
 

 Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek 

 Need to start thinking about road improvements for the year.  

 Town & Country and Illini Bank are fixing the alley behind their 
businesses, would the village like to pitch in also? 



 
Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele 

 First Midstate gave the village two methods of refinancing Revenue 
Bonds. The village will save money on both. The board will look over 
both options and make a decision at the next board meeting. 

 A motion to pass Ordinance #628 TIF agreement with Jeremy 
Hillyer was made by Bob Anderson and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. A copy 
of the ordinance is available at the village hall. 

 A motion to not increase recycling costs due to recycling crisis was 
made Bob Folty and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock.   

 
Trustee Comments & Complaints 

 The whistle on Peru St needs to be cleaned out. Need to figure out 
who owns it and go from there.  

 Anyone wanting to help with drawdown would be greatly 
appreciated! 
 
A motion was made by Dave Wiesbrock and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. to 
adjourn meeting at 8:30 p.m. 

 
 Respectfully Submitted,  
  
 Heather Sherman 

Village Clerk 
 

 

 


